Data Submitted (UTC 11): 4/17/2021 3:43:17 AM

First name: Sean Last name: Hickey Organization:

Title:

Comments: Dear USDA Forest Service,

Please drop the proposed Rangeland Management Directives. Expanding grazing would endanger public lands and further exacerbate our biodiversity and climate crises by encroaching on native species' lands and enabling expansion of the meat industry, whose contribution to greenhouse gas emissions are immense. The Forest Service's actions should be in line with the current administration's policies, which are taking a strong stance on climate change and preserving our natural environment for the future.

Thank you,

Sean Hickey